
LEGAL NOTICE  

PLANNING BOARD  

PORTSMOUTH, NEW HAMPSHIRE  

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Planning Board will hold a public hearing on the following 

applications on Thursday, September 19, 2019 starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Eileen Dondero Foley 

Council Chambers, City Hall, Municipal Complex, 1 Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire.        

 

Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance, Article 6 – Overlay Districts and Article 15 – Definitions to 

updated regulations related to the Flood Plain Overlay District including revisions for complying with 

National Flood Insurance Program regulations, addressing impacts of climate change and projected sea 

level rise, and clarifying thresholds for when properties are required to come into compliance with 

Flood Plain standards for development. 

 

 Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance, Article 10 – Environmental Protection Standards, Section 

10.1010 – Wetlands Protection including adding an exemption for fences without footings, clarifying 

the characterization of impacts to the wetland and buffer, adding information related to the 

compensatory removal of impervious surface and the requirements for a wetland buffer enhancement 

plan, providing guidance on living shorelines for tidal areas and use of porous pavement in the wetland 

buffer, and delineating wetland buffer areas. 

 

The application of the City of Portsmouth, Owner for property located at 680 Peverly Hill Road 

requesting Site Plan Review approval for the construction of recreation playing fields with associated 

lighting, parking, restrooms, stormwater management infrastructure, utilities and other site 

improvements.  Said property is shown on Assessor Map 254 as Lot 8-1 and lies within the Municipal 

(M) District.  LU #19-169. 

 

The application of Andrew Marden, Owner for property located at 60 Elwyn Drive requesting 

preliminary and final subdivision approval to subdivide one lot into two (2) lots as follows: Lot 22 as 

shown on Assessor Map 113 decreasing in area from 6,400 s.f. to 3,457 s.f. with 50' of continuous 

street frontage on Elwyn Avenue; and proposed lot 22-1 as shown on Assessor Map 113 with 2,943 s.f. 

in area and 50' of continuous street frontage on Sherburne Avenue.  Said property is shown on 

Assessor Map 113 as Lot 22 and lies within the General Residence A (GRA) District.  LU #19-113. 

 

Request by the Kane Company for naming of a new privately-owned and maintained road approved 

and constructed as part of the Borthwick Forest Subdivision (located off of Borthwick Avenue) as 

Eileen Dondero Foley Avenue. 

        Juliet T.H. Walker, AICP 

Planning Director 
 

Note:  The Agenda for the Planning Board meeting will differ from the Legal Notice. For information on the 

Agenda call the Planning Department at 610-7217 during the week of August 12, 2019, or check the City’s 

website at www.cityofportsmouth.com/planportsmouth/planning-board.  
 

Notice to the members of the public who are hearing impaired – if you wish to attend a meeting and need 

assistance, please contact the Human Resources office at 610-7274 one week prior to the meeting.  

 

http://www.cityofportsmouth.com/planportsmouth/planning-board

